November 12, 2024

»
Catvood Count,

o 4
TO: Landowners of County Ditch No. 28

RE: Notice of Public Hearing

Redwood County Commissioners, acting as the drainage authority of County Ditch 28, will hold
a public hearing on Tuesday, December 3, 2024, at 4:00 P.M. in the Board Room at the Redwood
County Government Center, 403 South Mill Sireet, in Redwood Falls, Minnesota.

The purpose of this hearing is to review and consider a Petition to Outlet acres in Section 23 of
North Hero Township into County Ditch 28. All members of the County Ditch 28 drainage
system and the general public who are interested or have concerns regarding the aforementioned
proposal are encouraged to attend.

The petition is available for review under the “Drainage Proceedings” tab on the Environmental
Department page on the Redwood County website. https://redwoodcounty-
mn.us/departments/environmental-office/

If you need further information regarding this hearing, please contact Redwood County
Environmental Director Nick Brozek at 507-637-4023.
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Nick Brozek“
Redwood County Environmental Director

Redwood County Government Center - Environmental Department
P.0OBox 130 Redwood Falls, MN 56283
(507) 637-4023 redwoodcounty-mn.us Environmental@co.redwood.mn.us



STATE OF MINNESOTA
Before the
Redwood County Board of Commissioners
SITTING AS THE DRAINAGE AUTHORITY FOR
County Ditch No. 28

in the Matter of:

- , ) PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
Petition for Authority to Use County Ditch

28 as an Qutlet

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, the Board of Commissioners of Redwood County, sitting as the drainage authority
for County Ditch No. 28, pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 103E.411, shall hold a public hearing on the petition of
Leroy Harnack to outlet into County Ditch 28.

The petition describes approximately 160 acres within the Southeast Quarter of Section 23, Township
109 North, Range 38 West, which will drain into County Ditch 28. This acreage includes approximately
seven acres that are already assessed as benefitted by County Ditch 28 and approximately 153 acres
that currently drain southeast into Pell Creek. The purpose of the outlet is to provide improved farm
drainage for the Southeast Quarter. For further information, the petition to outlet into County Ditch 28
is available for review at the Redwood County Environmental Office.

The petition is available for review under the “Drainage Proceedings” tab on the Environmental
Department page on the Redwood County website. https://redwoodcounty-
mn.us/departments/environmental-office/

The hearing shall be held at 4:00 p.m. on December 3, 2024 at the Board Room of the Redwood County
Government Center located at 403 South Mill Street, Redwood Falls, MN 56283. All interested parties
may appear and be heard.
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Nick Brozek
Redwood County Environmental Director
507-637-4023



